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Diary for week commencing 18th  June 2018 
Monday  
Tuesday Guitar lessons  

Visit from Reuben Arthur – sponsored event 
Wednesday  
Thursday Year 5 visit to St Austell Fire Station 
Friday  
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Home School Review Meetings Years 1 – 5 only 
 

As Years 1 – 5 have already received their reports for this year, parents of these 
children will have the chance to meet with their child’s class teacher if they so wish. 
These additional Home School Review meetings. will take place on Monday 2nd, 
Tuesday 3rd or Wednesday 4th July between 3.30pm and 5.00pm.  If you would like 
to book an appointment, please contact the school office.  Thank you. 
 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 
Attendance figures for each class 

w/e 08.06.2018 
 

Hopi 96.7% Yakama 93.0% 

Navaho 91.5% Micmac 96.1% 

Blackfoot 95.8% Chippewa 92.8% 

Nanticoke 84.6% Arapaho 95.8% 

Shoshone 89.4% Comanche 94.6% 

Algonquin 94.0% Kiowa 92.5% 
 

 

Well done Hopi 
 

The target set for the school is 96% 
attendance 

  Diary Dates 
 
 

June 
19th  
26th 

 
Gold medallist visit 
Class photos 

July 
5th  
10th  
20th 

 

23rd – 24th 

 
Summer Fair 
Leavers’ Assembly    
Last day of Summer 
Term 
Training Days 

September 
4th 

5th 
 

 
INSET DAY 
Autumn term begins 
 

Sports Day  
 

Thank you to everyone who came along to support the children at our sports events this week.  We were delighted that we could 
hold all the events thanks to the lovely weather. Well done to all the children for their excellent sporting attitude.  Each and every 
child should be very proud of their achievements.  A big thank you also to all the staff who worked so hard in the planning of all the 
events and ensured that everything went off smoothly, and to Year 6 for their excellent support assisting at all the events.   
The results are as follows: 
 

 Team Winners Individual winners (Boys) Individual winners (Girls) 

Years  
1 and 2 

1st -   France 
2nd -  Hungary 
3rd -  Italy 

  

Years  
3 and 4 

1st -  Spain 
2nd -  Italy 
3rd  - Poland 

 

Year 3 Sporting Hero  Tyler Reynolds 
Year 4 Sally Hanks   Teddy Burgess 

Year 3 Sporting Hero    Lilly Dean 
Year 4 Sally Hanks 
Jasmine Gomm and Corinna Inniss 

Years  
5 and 6 

1st -  Italy 
2nd - Austria 
3rd -  Belgium 

 

 

Year 5 Sporting Hero    Kyle Knight 
Year 6 Victor Ludorum Jack Old 

 

 

Year 5 Sporting Hero Charlotte Tilyard  
Year 6 Victrix Ludorum   Amelia Lowe 

 

Routine medical appointments  
Please note, on the advice of the Education Welfare Officer, we will no longer be authorising absences for eye-tests or dental check-
ups that could take place out of school hours. If there are exceptional circumstances please contact the school to discuss this.   

Information sent home this week: 

- Playtime Picnic letter 

- Year 1 Educational visit to Indian Queens Pit 

- Therapy Dog letter 

Measles 
 

We have been informed by the NHS that there has been an increase in the number 
of confirmed cases of measles in the country recently. Please be aware of the signs 
including cold-like symptoms and fever in addition to a blotchy rash.  If you are 
concerned or would like to find out further information, please check the NHS 
website:  https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/ 
 

Year 4 visit to Ennis Barton Farm 

On Thursday the Year 4 children visited Ennis Barton Farm in 
Fraddon, as part of the Kingfisher Award. The children had the 
opportunity to track animal trails, go pond dipping and explore what 
animals live in the woods. The children's behaviour was exemplar 
and we are now looking forward to completing an exciting project 
about our trip.  
 

Year 6 visit from MP 

As part of their work on democracy, Year 6 were today delighted to 

receive a visit from our local MP Steve Double, who spoke to the 

children about his job and the different aspects it involves. He also 

answered the children’s many questions. Thank you to Steve for 

giving up his time to visit us.  



 

                                    

 
Menu for week commencing Monday 18th June 

 
 Main On the side Dessert  

 
Water is freely 
available to all 

children.  Milk is also 
freely available to 

Reception, Y1 and Y2 
children. All other 

drinks are available at 
an additional cost of 

50p.  Thank you. 

Monday 
Spaghetti Bolognese and garlic bread 
 

Carrot batons Banana flapjack 

Tuesday 
Hot dogs with homemade tomato sauce 
and homemade wedges 

Corn cobletts Raspberry Angel 
Delight 

Wednesday 
Cornish roast beef, roast potatoes and 
Yorkshire pudding 

Carrots and broccoli Oat cookies 

Thursday 
Cheese and ham French bread pizza  Peas and rainbow 

salad 
Lemon Drizzle cake 

Friday 
Battered fish fillet with homemade chips Sweetcorn and baked 

beans 
Frozen yoghurt 

 

The school will work with children who require a modification to the school meals as jacket potatoes/bread rolls / ham, cheese, tuna or salad, can be 
prepared. Please talk to the class teacher if there are any queries regarding lunches.  

 On rare occasions, due to circumstances beyond our control (e.g. non-delivery or equipment problems), it may be 
necessary to vary the menu.  However, a hot meal will always be available! 

 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 
Indian Queens Pit 

 
Annual Fete 

 
Saturday 23rd June 

 
Opening at 2.30pm by Mr and Mrs Spencer Kessel 

Entertainment by 
Indian Queens Band, Indian Queens Community Choir 

and Judith May’s Dance Moves 
 

Various local stalls, raffle and refreshments 
If wet, the event will be held in the Victory Hall 

 

 
Indian Queens Pantomime Society 

 
Sunday 22nd July   

 

for 
 

Jack and the Beanstalk 
 

Children – 9.00am 
Cast and Ladies Chorus – 10.00am 

 
Victory Hall, Indian Queens 

 
Everyone welcome 

 

 
St Enoder Pantomime Society 

 
Sunday 22nd July  

 
AGM Meeting: 1pm  Everyone welcome 

 
Audition: 2pm 

 
For our 2019 performance of Dick Whittington 

 
From age 5 years and upwards 

 
Venue: Wesley Chapel Hall 

For further info: email 
stenoderpantomimesociety@mail.com 

 

 
 

St Francis Church 
 

Coffee  Morning 
 

Thursday 21st June  
 

Ante Room of the Victory Hall 
 

10am – 12noon 
 

Mini Bingo at 11.00am 

 
Miracle Theatre to perform at Treviglas – Friday 29th June 7pm 

The Miracle Theatre are bringing their latest show, Chekov’s bittersweet comedy, The Cherry Orchard to Treviglas 
Community College.  This is an outside performance that will take place on the back field. Miracle are incredibly popular, 
and always draw a large crowd. This is the only date they are doing for this performance in the Newquay area.  
 

Tickets are available from Hall For Cornwall’s website. 
 

Why not make an evening of it? El Huichol will be bringing their taco van, and will be serving up delicious Mexican street 
food prior to the show. 

 

 


